
Fort Calhoun Enhancement Committee 
Fort Calhoun City Hall 

September 27, 2021   6:00pm 
MINUTES 

 
Call to Order by Judy Boyd at 6:05pm 
Announcement of Open Meeting Compliance 
 
Roll Call:  Judy Boyd, Beth Dieteman, Jackie Henderson, Lori Lammers, Cheri Oelke,  
     Rose Therkildsen, Coleene Robinson  
Absent:   Jean Welchert 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 

• Adopt-A-Street: Coleene moved; Jackie seconded motion to table until March and begin as a 
Spring event. Approved. 
 

• Fort Calhoun City Hall landscape area and North and South entrances:  Received permission 
from Mayor Robinson to clean-up the landscape area in front of City Hall and the North and 
South entrances. We will begin with City Hall on September 29th. We plan to do the entrance 
areas after we let Judi Seaver know the date of clean-up so that she can dig up any grasses that 
she would like. We also discussed the trees and shrubs growing in the bioswale along Hwy. 75 
and the general condition and overgrowth. We will follow-up. 
 

• Welcome Packet: Coleene brought the Welcome Packet used by the Washington Area Chamber 
of Commerce. It would be good to use as a model and amend it for Fort Calhoun. Deb will work 
on the Welcome Packet. 
 

• Stone bench: We replaced the damaged stone bench made by Bitters’ Critters of Tekamah, who 
made the original benches.  
 

• Fall Street Banners: The fall banners are up and look good. They are from CiShirts, Elkhorn. 
 

• Watering Schedule: The Sunpatients have been a good choice for their bright color but also for 
their stamina during the different weather changes. They respond immediately to watering. 
 

• Farmers’ Market: Royce will continue with Farmers’ Market while he has produce available.  
 

• Halloween Trunk-or-Treat: We will again offer Hot Dogs and Cocoa on Halloween in the Gazebo 
at West Market Square Part, 5:00-7:30pm. We will put on Facebook (Coleene), put up flyers, 
include on the city water bill and include with the Elementary School packets. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:10pm  
Next Meeting will be Monday, October 25, 2021 at 6:00pm. 
Submitted by Lori Lammers 


